
April 21st, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:04 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
resident’s present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Milt Robinson made a 
motion to accept the minutes with one change. John Strope seconded the motion, Chad 
Cooley made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved with the one change. The 
Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, 
Chad Cooley seconded it, Milt Robinson made it unanimous, and the treasurers report 
was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Rolled some clean #3’s on Moore Rd. and rented a 308 cat for a week to cut the ditches 
Installed a 60’ x 12” pipe for Conrad Carlson’s driveway 
Installed a 60’ x 18” pipe for Hennip’s field entrances 
Swept all the tar and chip with rental from Bradco 
Placed DSA and rolled Moore Road 
Had Aspen take down trees next to Kisners on S. Hill Road 
Removed debris from roads 
Set headwalls with 12 2x6 concrete blocks and rolled out 10 rolls of matting in ditches 
on Moore Road 
Spread 2RC on Carey Rd. 
Front spring was replaced on the 14’ from Elmira Spring 
M.R. Dirt came to the shop to fix truck error lights and clear the computer  
Purchase and replaced all grader blade shims 
Grader is coming up on the next service at 2000 hrs. 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
The board approved and signed the contract for Herrick Township. 
 
The board received a notice from DEP regarding violations to solid waste management 
for Mr. Francis M. Thornton and Leslie Spencer.  
 
Milt Robinson made a motion to advertise the selling of the F550 plow truck, as is where 
is, as a complete unit with the plow. Bids will be due by next township meeting, May 
19th, 2021. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous and the 
motion passed. 
 
The board reviewed the EDP and AEP oil bids from Midland Asphalt and Suit-Kote. 
Chad Cooley made a motion to accept Suit-Kote’s bid for $1.60 a gallon for both EDP 
and AEP oil. John Strope seconded this motion and the motion passed. 
 



Milt Robinson made a motion to submit Dehaan Rd. into the dirt and gravel road project 
program. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous and the 
motion passed. Milt will be getting that to the conservation district. 
 
The ad for residents who want extra dust oil was approved and will be advertised with 
requests due on or before May 19th. 
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to accept Suit Kote’s equipment rental bid. John Strope 
seconded it and Milt Robinson made it unanimous. 
 
Spring clean up is May 8th from 8-1. Milt Robinson made a motion to compensate Mia 
Beebe $120.00 for working at the township clean up. John Strope seconded this motion 
and Chad Cooley made it unanimous.  
 
With the 2000 hr. service coming up on the grader, John brought to the board that there 
is a service plan available for purchase. This matter is tabled until the fall while John 
Strope gets more information on this plan.  
 
The board agreed to consider purchasing a plate compactor. John will be getting prices 
on this and discuss at the next meeting. 
 
With numerous stop signs missing and the ground being unfeasible for a sign, the board 
agreed on getting barrels and filling them with concrete to get the signs put back in 
place. 
 
John Strope found a set of forks advertised for $3500.00. Milt Robinson made a motion 
to approve the purchase if John Strope deems them in good condition. Chad Cooley 
seconded this motion and the motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 8:24 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 

_____________ Approved      


